 GRADUATE POLICY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
March 28, 2011

The following members were present: Nancy Marcus, Dean, The Graduate School; David Johnson, English, Chair; Eric Chicken, Statistics; Marc Gertz, Criminology; Tomi Gomory, Social Work; Bob Pekurny, Communication and Information; Jamila Horabin, Biomedical Science; William Fredrickson, Music; Ike Eberstein, Sociology; Ithel Jones, Teacher Education; Patricia Born, Business; Rick Feiock, Social Sciences and Public Policy; Dianne Speake, Nursing; Young-Suk Kim, Education
The following members were absent: Stanley Gontarski, Arts and Sciences; Sudhir Aggarwal, Computer Science; Ron Doel, Arts and Sciences; Bong-Soo Lee, Business; Rodney Roberts, Engineering; Gary Burnett, Communication and Information; Brian Gaber, Film/Music
Also present: Colin Creasy, The Graduate School; Judy Devine, The Graduate School; Anne Rowe, Dean of the Faculties; Patrick Kinnell, CIES; Chris Leaden, Medicine; Alma Littles, Medicine; David Gussak, Art Education
The meeting was called to order at 3:35 P.M by David Johnson, Chair.

Approval of 2-28-11 Meeting Minutes – With no changes requested, the minutes were entered into the record.

GRE exception for Art Education 4+1 – Dr. Gussak presented arguments in favor of an exception to be made for Art Education’s 4+1 program in regards to the university required GRE scores.  He argued that since the students were required to take and pass the FTCE exam, which he described as containing “similar content” as the GRE, and submit portfolios that the students are established as “known entities” within the program.

Dean Marcus questioned when the FTCE exam would occur in relation to students beginning to take graduate-level courses. Dr. Gussak explained that the FTCE would be taken between the fall and spring semester of the student’s senior year and that graduate courses would begin in the spring of a student’s senior year.
It was moved by Dr. Gertz and seconded by Dr. Chicken to accept the exception.

Dean Marcus wondered if the 4+1 students would be identified to the registrar so that GRE exceptions could be made. Dr. Gussak explained that they would be identified to as to not confuse them with the masters-only students.

Dr. Kim wondered how other programs that offer 4+1 tracks handle the GRE. Dr. Gussak explained that others seemed to require the GRE, but pointed out that they did not require a comparable exam like the FTCE.

Passed

Pass/Fail policy for Medical School – Dr. Little began by addressing the concerns brought up by GPC members at the previous meeting, assuring the GPC that there is an appeals process and that there are procedures in place to protect students against unjustified suspensions and “blackballs.”
Dr. Gertz questioned how many students had been placed on probation for professional conduct issues in the past. Dr. Little informed him that only “a couple” had been put on probation. Dr. Eberstein wondered if these probations were appealable. Dr. Little explained that they were and have been appealed successfully.

Dr. Little explained that the Registrar is working on a system to handle the Pass/Fail system and that there will be “numbers running in the background” to help facilitate this, as well as allow for student ranking at a later date. She explained that a Likert scale is being developed to help determine a Pass or Fail in which 3-5 results in a Pass.
Dr. Johnson wondered if this sort of Pass/Fail system is common in medical programs. Dr. Little informed the GPC that “probably 50 percent” of medical schools employ this system.

Dean Marcus wondered what would be the justification of a Pass/Fail system. Dr. Little explained that this would reduce the competitive environment that’s currently in place at the Medical School.

Dr. Gomory wondered why the transition to a Pass/Fail system was the current standard, arguing that the traditional system had produced doctors for years. Dr. Leadem explained that this reduces stress on the students and produces a more supportive environment. Dr. Gomory asked whether there has been research into whether or not this produces better doctors. Dr. Leadem explained that “quantifying” what defines a better doctor would be difficult but that there is data showing that it reduces stress.
Dr. Pekurny wondered why the Medical School employed letter grades to begin with. Dr. Little explained that this was a requirement of the accrediting body.
Dr. Pekurney asked if this change would help with student recruitment. Dr. Little informed him that this is an important factor when potential students are choosing schools, so it should help with recruitment. Dr. Leadem added that it should help greatly with attracting “non-traditional” students from “disadvantaged” areas.

Dr. Pekurny pointed out that with a Pass/Fail system, students involved in group work could feel less pressure to participate. Dr. Little explained that teamwork tends to result in students working to improve the skills of weaker students rather than “demotivate” them.
Dr. Eberstein wondered if there would still be quantitative ranking, but that the students would not be privy to that information. Dr. Leadem explained that ranking would only occur during the 3rd and 4th years, when students transition to letter grades.

Dr. Gomory brought up concerns regarding the consistency of a Pass between courses. Dr. Leadem assured the GPC that a committee had been formed to create grading standards and consistency across the courses.
Dr. Speake wondered when a student would be at risk for academic dismissal. Dr. Little explained that the rules stipulate that any student with over two failed courses is at risk for dismissal, but that other factors can be considered during the mediating process.

Dr. Gomory argued that medical students should be competitive because that makes better professionals and encouraged innovation. Dr. Little pointed out that students will eventually compete for jobs and residency programs, so there is an awareness that performance is importance, while Dr. Leadem noted that external exams are competitive in nature.

Dr. Jones wondered how a decision here might affect university policy. Dean Marcus explained that it should not be an issue, because this is a policy that will be unique to “professional” students, not graduate students. Dr. Gertz warned that this could be setting a “dangerous precedent” and Dr. Gomory echoed this sentiment. Dr. Johnson argued that this case is unique because it is unique in that it’s reflexive of the greater medical school culture.
It was moved by Dr. Chicken and seconded by Dr. Eberstein to accept the exception.
Passed (1 opposed, 1 abstained)
English Competency Certification for ITAs – Dean Marcus provided additional information into the proposed changed to the English competency requirements for international teaching assistants, arguing that the university should use TOEFL Speaking to allow departments to offer students TA appointments sooner.

Her proposed amendment read:

A score of 45 on SPEAK, or 23-24 on Speaking section of TOEFL iBT, certifies a student to teach at levels 1-2, and to teach at levels 3-4 for up to two semesters if also enrolled in an appropriate CIES English language course.  By no later than the end of these two semesters, if the student's skills have not improved sufficiently to achieve a score of 50 on the SPEAK exam, the student will be eligible to only teach at levels 1 & 2.  The student will only be allowed to teach at a higher level once they achieve a score of 50 on SPEAK. 

 

Student's scoring 40 or below on SPEAK should enroll in the appropriate CIES English language course(s) if the goal is to be a TA.  Once a 45 on SPEAK is achieved such a student will be certified to teach at levels 1 & 2, and to teach at levels 3-4 for up to two semesters if also enrolled in an appropriate CIES English language course.  A score of 50 or higher must be achieved to teach at level 3 or higher.
Dr. Pekurny suggested adding the word “concurrently” to the amendment:

A score of 45 on SPEAK, or 23-24 on Speaking section of TOEFL iBT, certifies a student to teach at levels 1-2, and to teach at levels 3-4 for up to two semesters if also concurrently enrolled in an appropriate CIES English language course.  By no later than the end of these two semesters, if the student's skills have not improved sufficiently to achieve a score of 50 on the SPEAK exam, the student will be eligible to only teach at levels 1 & 2.  The student will only be allowed to teach at a higher level once they achieve a score of 50 on SPEAK. 

 

Student's scoring 40 or below on SPEAK should enroll in the appropriate CIES English language course(s) if the goal is to be a TA.  Once a 45 on SPEAK is achieved such a student will be certified to teach at levels 1 & 2, and to teach at levels 3-4 for up to two semesters if also concurrently enrolled in an appropriate CIES English language course.  A score of 50 or higher must be achieved to teach at level 3 or higher.
It was moved by Dr. Gertz and seconded by Dr. Chicken to accept the exception.

Passed

Retired faculty directing new Ph.D. committees – Dr. Johnson explained the findings and opinions of the sub-committee on the proposed changes to university policy which would allow retired faculty with GFS status to serve as major professor to new Ph.D. committees.

The sub-committee’s proposed amendment read:
Tenured faculty who retire from FSU while holding graduate faculty status may petition their former unit to maintain this status using current GFS procedures for appointment.  This petition must be renewed every three years.  While holding graduate faculty status, retired faculty may serve in any position on master’s and doctoral committees. In addition to the usual academic requirements a unit considers when awarding graduate faculty status, the unit may also consider the retiree’s ability to fulfill all of the responsibilities required of GFS.

Dr. Eberstein wondered if this amendment would fix the initial problem without causing additional problems. Dr. Johnson explained that it would fix the problem of retired faculty not being able to serve as the chair of new Ph.D. committees, but it would be difficult to know what new problems it could create.
Dean Marcus argued that Ph.D.s typically take 5-7 years to complete, the proposed 3 year appointment plan would not be appropriate. Dr. Gomory proposed that instead of having status lapse every 3 years and have to be renewed, there could be a mandatory review by the department every 3 years. Dr. Johnson agreed the phrase “reviewed and renewed” could be better. Dr. Chicken proposed that the units themselves could define the time frame, rather than having a hard and fast “3 years.”

Dr. Gertz wondered if there would be a rush for departments to utilize retired faculty as major professors. Dean Marcus was not sure but did note that many departments were in need of faculty and were overburdened with duties currently.
Dr. Gertz argued that if they would be eligible to be the chair, they should be able to serve in any capacity that a faculty member with GFS could serve in.

Dr. Eberstein expressed his concerns that he has unsure of what the actual implications of this amendment might be.

Dr. Johnson suggested that the sub-committee readdress the issue and table the issue until another meeting.

With no new business to be presented, Dr. Johnson adjourned the meeting at 5:00 P.M.
